Approved Minutes of the Special Meeting of September 18th, 2019     

 Minutes of the Special Meeting of the Library Board of Trustees 
 September 18th, 2019 - 7:30PM

Brookline, NH

Present:       Ed Cook 

Shannon Guay
 Karen Jew
David Partridge     

         Pat Leonard, Director        

The meeting was called to order by Ed at 7:30PM.

Discussions regarding the 2020 Library Budget:

· Extra employee hours have been included in unused hours in 2019

· These hours are available to meet library needs and employee availability 

· Do not need to increase salary hours to accommodate summer hours as this is offset by holiday weekend closures. 

· Summer page program salary hours will increase to 12/hours per week to be divided between 1.5 page positions. 

· The 2019 page hours were 64 hours at $9/hour.

· The 2020 page hours will be increased 32 hours to 96 hours at $9/hour.

· Calculate 2020 salary line item as follows:

· 2019 amount of $189,180 (taking out substitute and page hours), increase this by 3%, add back substitute and page hours for 2020 salary budget item.
· Calculate 2020 benefits as follows:

·  Full time (2) positions pay into retirement (raise 3% and then take the 11.38% employers contribution
· Payroll expenses need to go up to account for Dees fees – average weekly/monthly pay to Dee and create an estimate for an entire year. Extra needed possibly to add – 12.5 months (to account for additional time needed to process taxes and YE) Pat to 
TASK: Pay to work with Dee to come up with a budget number for 2020

· What are the consequences of keeping the budget flat for 2020?  What are the limitations to this? When was the last time we increased the budget? Books and media get more expensive and space is an issue. 
· NH State increased restrictions on the downloadables – Mcmillen (sp?) has limited downloadable titles and this has hurt the state across the board. 

At 7:50PM Dave motioned to go into non-public session pursuant to RSA Section 91-A:3,ii(a) reputation; Ed seconded. Voted unanimously.

The Board went into non-public session at 7:50 p.m.

The Board came out of non-public session at 8:11 p.m.

At 8:15PM Dave motioned to adjourn the meeting; Shannon seconded. Voted unanimously.

The next regular meeting of the Board will be on October 2nd at 7:30PM.

Submitted,

Karen Jew, Secretary

